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Coming up next  
The game is at Trentham 
on Monday the 3rd of March at 8.00am. 

 

Temporary Local Rules January 
2025 at Trentham 

To be read in conjunction with HVGC rules that 
apply at all courses we play at, available on your 
MiScore app 

PREFERRED LIES 

When a player's ball lies in a part of the general 
area cut to fairway height or less, the player 
may take free relief once by placing their ball 
within one club length, no nearer the hole. 

BUNKERS 

Due to unfinished renovations in all bunkers, 
players may lift, rake, and place their ball as 
close as possible to where their ball initially lay 
in the bunker. 

With reference to the in-filled bunkers on the 
right-hand side of the 9th and 10th greens, 
these are to be treated as GUR and relief must 
be taken in accordance with Rule 16.1. 

GROUND UNDER REPAIR 

Unless specifically stated, players must take 
relief from all GUR in the general area, in 
accordance with Rule 16.1. 

Players may take relief from the following in 
accordance with Rule 16.1: 

• Leaf, stick and mulch piles 
• Burnt ash piles 
• Storm damage: Any disturbed areas due 

to tree removal, ground out stumps, or 
cut and standing stumps 

• If a ball comes to rest on a tree root, or a 
tree root interferes with a player’s 
stance or swing, relief may be taken in 
accordance with Rule 16.1b 

Post and rope barriers are to be treated as 
immovable obstructions and relief must be 
taken in accordance with rule 16.1. If your ball 

hits the port or rope, it must be played as it 
lies. Players are not allowed to replay the shot. 

 Course map  

Provided at the back of this document. 
 
 

Electronic bookings for Trentham are now 
available. The online booking sheet has been 
switched on. 
All cart bookings are to be via this email address: 
info@humevetsgc.com.au  
6 carts only available 
Carts are all booked for this event  
Mario Caruso will be coordinating carts. 
Bill Mandouit is the event coordinator and entries 
for this event. 
. 

---oOo--- 
 
 

Captain’s Report: 
 

I think we were lucky, the extreme heat held off 
and we were able to play a round of golf in 
relative comfort. Congratulations to everyone for 
making an effort to play a little bit faster. We had 
12 out of the 17 groups completing the rounds in 
under 4 hours 10 minutes. 
Thank you to the following: 
Kerry for coordinating the event and helping to 
compile the results. 
Peter Turner for helping with the start sheet. We 
are going to miss you on the committee. 
Peter Caple for taking the cash. 
Shane for his Swindle, I was lucky to win $50. 

 
 

Results 
We had 65 players with only 1 player equal to or 
better than 36 pts.  
The Top 4 scores on the day were. 

1. Neil Fowler  H’cap 16 

 36 pts 

2. Peter Caple  H’cap 23 

 34 pts c/b 

3. Dorothy Nikolaidis H’cap 25 34 pts 

c/b 

4. Raymond Pentony H’cap 7 34 pts 
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Grade Winners: 
A Grade: 

Winner Raymond Pentony H’cap 7 34 pts  

 

 
Runner Up Gus Steegstra H’cap 11 
 33 pts c/b 
B Grade: 
Winner Neil Fowler  H’cap 16 

 36 pts 

 
 
 
Runner Up Ronald Damons H’cap 20 
 31 pts c/b 
C Grade: 

Winner Peter Caple  H’cap 23 
 34 pts c/b 

 
Runner Up Dorothy Nikolaidis H’cap 25
 34 pts  
 
Ball Comp:  20 players received a ball going 
down to 29 pts c/b. 

Encouragement Award. 
NA 

 
Nearest the Pin  3 Golf Balls 

3rd Hole  Darren Thorpe 
5th Hole  Darren Thorpe 
12th Hole  Tibor Novak 
16th Hole  Michael Dunne 
 

“Raffallo” Draw 
1st Prize – Gift Card Barry McAloney 
2nd Prize 3 Balls  Neil Fowler 
3rd Prize 2 Balls  Derek Kennedy 
4th Prize 1 Ball  Peter Turner   
 

Birthday Draw 
Peter Caple 
 
NEXT GAME: Trentham Monday 3rd March  
8 am Start – Entry $60 
All players must check in with the starters. 
We need to check that all players have arrived 
issue cards and correct handicaps when 

required. 
Bill Mandouit  
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John Misitano Secretary 2025 
 

 
 

Graham Roper Vice President 2025 
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

 

Newsletter Editor wanted, 
It takes about 30 minutes to an hour 
per month to edit and collate the 
newsletter.  

---oOo--- 
 

Annual Fees 
 

 

Some members have still not indicated 
if they are returning this year or not, 
As of the 3rd of February access to 

Migolf will be restricted contact Club 
by replying to this email if you havent 

renewed your membership yet but 
wish to continue. 

Annual fees have been retained at $60, which 
includes 5 x $5 tickets for the Annual Xmas 
Raffle Draw. 
 

Fees were due by 3rd of February you can still 
renew your membership by any of the following 
methods Direct Bank Transfer details below. 
Payment by Eftpos or Cash can be made to the 
Treasurer, Peter Caple, at each event.  
‘Electronic Payment details are:- 
Bank: Westpac BSB: 033118 A/c: 344854 
When paying via electronic banking please put 
your member number and current year in the 
description field. 
 

March birthdays 

 SURNAME NAME 

 Anau Villi 

 Baguley Rodney 

 Corrie Trevor 

 Craig Laurie 

 Holmes Lindsay 

 Lynch Michael, F 

 Macans Vic 

 McCleary Ian 

 O'Keefe Ian 

 Righton Russell 

 Roper Graham 

 Simon John 

You are only eligible for the Birthday raffle if 
you play on the day of the draw 
 

 

*************************** 
Welfare Report 

 

Peter Caple is the Welfare Officer. Please 
contact Peter at p.caple@bigpond.com if you 
know of any of our members who are ill. 
 
  

file:///D:/GOLF/Newsletters/2019/October/p.caple@bigpond.com


4 

 

Little Known Golf Trivia 
 

1. Golf was one of the only sports 

played on the moon. Alan Bartlett 

Shepard Jr. used a 6-iron to play 

golf on the moon! 

2. The first round of women’s golf 

was played in the year 1811 in 

Musselburgh, Scotland. 

3. The very first nationally televised 

golf tournament, the 1953 World 

Championship of Golf, featured an 

incredible finish from Lew 

Worsham. 

4. The oldest golf tournament in the 

world is the Open Championship 

which was founded in 1860. 

5. It’s pretty widely accepted that golf 

began in Scotland 500+ years ago. 

The Chinese, however, claims to 

have invented a similar game 

during the Song dynasty as far 

back as 943 A.D. 

6. The modern game of golf 

originated in Scotland in the 15th 

century. 

7. The first recorded game of golf 

took place in 1457 on the links at 

St. Andrews in Scotland. 

8. The word “golf” comes from the 

Scottish word “gouf,” which means 

“to strike or hit.” 

9. The first written rules of golf were 

created in 1744 by the Gentlemen 

Golfers of Leith, a golf club in 

Scotland. 

10. The first golf club, the Blackheath 

Golf Club, was founded in London, 

England in 1766. 

11. The first golf tournament, the 

Gentlemen Golfers of Leith 

Competition, was held in 1744 in 

Scotland. 

12. The first golf course in the United 

States was built in 1851 at the St. 

Andrews Golf Club in New York. 

13. The first golf club in the United 

States, the Foxburg Country Club, 

was founded in 1887 in 

Pennsylvania. 

14. The first professional golfer was 

Allan Robertson, a Scottish 

golfer who began giving 

exhibitions and lessons in the 

1840s. 
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Hume Veterans Golf Club is now accepting new members. 

Play at these quality courses for only 
$60 a game (hot lunch included). 

Werribee Park 
 

Bacchus Marsh 
 

Trentham 
 

Mandalay 
 

Melton Valley 
 

Mt. Derrimut 
 

Medway 
 

Goonawarra 
 

Kooringal 
 

Gisborne 
 

Melbourne Airport 
 

For an annual fee of $60 (which includes 5 tickets for a Parmaker electric buggy raffle) and $60 per 

game with lunch, you’ll be invited to play once a month at each of the above courses. 

Prizes are given to top scorers, nearest the pins and a generous ball rundown. 

All games count towards your handicap. 

The final game of the year is just $30, and everybody goes into the $800 raffle. 

All new members are given a free Hume Vets shirt, cap and name badge. 

Applicants must be aged 55 years or older and have a current Golflink handicap. 

Ladies are most welcome to join. 

For a membership application form please contact Mario Caruso. Tel: 0401 604 501 
or email Hume Vets at info@humevetsgc.com.au. 
For more details on our club’s activities, visit our website: www.humevetsgc.com.au 
 

mailto:info@humevetsgc.com.au
http://www.humevetsgc.com.au/
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Trentham Golf Course 
 

 

 


